Minutes
Of the mid-year meeting of the West Sussex Fun Run League

Held in the Steyning clubhouse on Sunday 29th July

after the Henfield Seven Stiles run start 1:00pm
The meeting started at 1:00pm and was attended by reps from 17/18 clubs.

Apologies from; Phil McErlain, League Statistician; Darren Lodge, Worthing Harriers and Ray Chick League Secretary whose car had broken down.  Hopefully all fixed now?

1) Welcome to all reps and Judy, John and Richard deputising from Crawley Run Crew, Fittleworth and Steyning respectively.

2) All reps confirmed their details.  New reps for Chichester (Peter Anderson) and Goring RR (Bryan Darney) also please note new email addresses for Arena 80 AC

3) Clubs were able to confirm their races for the remainder of the year with the exception of Hove Hornets who sadly have had to cancel their race as the HQ will be used for parking for Brighton and Hove FC playing a home match.  This could potentially be an issue for 2019 HH are considering moving to a date TBC in July.

The Saints & Sinners Tilgate Forest race is being held on the same day as the Velo South Road Race (Sunday 23rd September).  Their race will go ahead but runners should be aware of a number of road closures in effect throughout the day.  Victoria has now sent round a map detailing which roads are closed and also posted on our Facebook page.

It was also noted that the Windlesham House 4 (Worthing Harriers) will clash with the popular, non-league, Barnes Green half Marathon.  I have since had an email from Worthing Harriers acknowledging this with the suggestion that they may host their race in August in 2019, possibly using the date of the Hornet’s Stinger.
Judy Carbone (Crawley Run Crew) was able to give us positive news about their race.  They have now managed to secure both venue, Worth School, and route, 4 miles out and back, for a race which they hope to hold in February 2019 with a trial event in October this year.  More details to follow…
4) Phil McErlain (League Statistician) was unable to attend due to a family event but has, as usual, been working hard producing figures for us to digest.  He asked us to decide if we should use the Hangover 5 2017 to compare with the Hangover 5 2018 (as they were both in the 2017 calendar) and if we should compare Hickstead 2017 with Great Walstead 2018 (same club hosting at different fixtures)?  The general consensus was “whatever Phil says” but when pushed it was agreed that more races make a better comparison so yes please to both.
5) This item is discussed and voted on at this meeting as by November some clubs will have already issued their entry forms.  Reps were asked if any of their events was losing money.  None were so it was voted on to keep entry fees as they are for the 2019.  The vote was carried unanimously. 
	
	Senior WSFRL
	Senior non-league
	Junior WSFRL
	Junior non-league

	In advance
	£3
	£7
	£1
	£1

	On the day
	£10
	£12
	£1
	£1


6) It was stated that GDPR was not brought in to make life difficult for small organisations such as ours and as long as we acted reasonably regarding individual’s personal data we were unlikely to be contravening any rules.  A sample disclaimer (see below) is now available on the website (Smart Rrs and useful information) which clubs may use for their race entry forms.  It is assumed that runners being entered by their club reps are in agreement for their details to be used as outlined as well as accepting the usual disclaimers.
“The Race organisers will publish my Personal Information as part of the results of this event and may
pass such information to the administrators of the West Sussex Fun Run League, to athletics governing
bodies or to any affiliated organisation for the purpose of insurance, licensing, or for publishing results
(either for the event alone or combined with or compared to other events). Results may include (but not be limited to) name, gender, any club affiliation and race times, and these details will be passed
on to other clubs in the West Sussex Fun Run League and be published on websites (including, without
limitation, West Sussex Fun Run League and Sussex Races).”

7) A number of AOB’s were sent in advance by Fittleworth Flyers

a) Could it be a WSFRL policy not to use plastic cups?

This is becoming more of an issue as more people are becoming aware of it.  Currently there is little alternative available – paper cups are waxed so also unsuitable for recycling.  One suggestion was to give runners a memento of a re-usable cup at the finish – possibly find a sponsor to provide one with their logo?  While reps agreed with the sentiment there seems to be no viable alternative.  We will revisit this at the AGM in November.

b) PLEASE can all clubs send their entries NOT to reps but to race organiser (are these latter e-mail addresses on website?)  Every year for our race some clubs send entries to our rep who is often away on business. 
Passed on to all present.  Race organisers details are not published on the website but entry forms are and they should have details of who to send entries to.

c) HH should seek compensation from B&H FC or Sky for having to cancel their race and the loss of income.
Not brought up at the meeting but passed on to Matt and Kerry (Hove Hornets).

d) Do you send the details to Sussex Races? It was mentioned last night and I’ve never done it but happy to do so.

Not brought up at the meeting.  No, we don’t although they have a link to our website and seem to have all our races listed.

e) With reference to the escalating costs of using the services of St John's Ambulance, could the league maybe negotiate a preferential rate for them covering all of the events across the year?

This has been considered and discussed in the past and rejected.  Many clubs have long-standing agreements with their local branch and feel they’re already getting a good deal.  Also as requirements differ greatly between races it would be difficult to arrange a standard price.  A few of points were raised,

Make sure that you’re getting the correct cover for your event

St John now ask for payment in advance

There are also private independent companies who may offer a better deal for your event so shop around
8) The AGM date has been set for Sunday 25th November at the clubhouse in Steyning at 10:00am.  All reps are invited to join me for a pre-meeting run round the Round Hill Romp course starting at 8:00am.

Thanks were given to Richard for opening up the clubhouse and providing refeshments.

Ray Chick managed to get his car running again but missed the meeting so sent the following message.
Sorry I missed the meeting. Got back to the car after the run to find the battery was flat. No mobile phone with me but Lancing Eagles (very many thanks) to the rescue in the pouring rain enabled me to call the AA. After an hour's wait and 40 minutes engine running time I got to the Steyning club house at 14.10 after you had all left, so glad you all had a short meeting (well done Jill and Victoria). 

Obviously do not know yet what was raised but I wanted to put on record thanks to Steyning AC for putting on 2 additional water stations in the very hot weather for their race and to say how great it was today to have a large timer at the finish so we could all see our times (well done Henfield Joggers). Perhaps we could discuss this at AGM as a possibility of having this at all our events.

As you may know the most improved seniors banner was lost and a replacement in the form of a flag was only received by FF today (7 months late), so we would like to keep this until Lewes AC's event on Easter Monday. Hope you all consider this reasonable but it will mean that this year's winner will only have the flag for 9 months (and FF will have it for 8 months).

I wanted to raise a few more points at the meeting but I expect these were discussed as I had sent them to Jill in advance of the meeting. I'll await the minutes with baited breath.

My apologies once again and regards

Ray

I also had an email from Darren (Worthing Harriers) including this.

Windlesham Whip 4 mile race
Part of our core race organising team met today at Windlesham School and we ran the route as baseline to identify pinch points, areas of concern as well as discussing parking arrangements and needs for portable toilets etc. We’ve got a small list of things to resolve over the coming weeks however we can confirm our race will go ahead as planned on the calendar.

At the moment we haven’t committed to providing water on the course but this is something I’ll make sure we consider if this weather continues. Due to the configuration of the route, having a water stop just before half way should be easy enough to accommodate if its needed.

As has already been pointed out for a few individuals, our race clashes with Barns Green this year as we are limited by the dates the school allow use of their grounds. With the cancellation of the Stinger race for 2018 and the potential for clashes in the future, we would be interested in potentially moving our race to August for 2019 onwards if a suitable date could be agreed. We are limited at Windlesham by school terms and more importantly, parking arrangements. Bringing the race forward to August would present us an almost unlimited amount of parking spaces as the ground staff allow parking on the main green in front of the school.
Question about Insurance
Would it be possible to confirm if the WSFRL insurance covers matters such as damage or conflicts incurred during parking. The scenario is whether the insurance would cover any damage caused by a car sliding whilst parked on a slope. I’m pretty certain our insurance doesn’t cover these matters and is strictly used to provide cover for participants and members of the public for injury but I was asked today to confirm.

Ray?
